Minutes of the Finance Committee

March 5, 2007

In attendance: FinCom members Hayes, Meehan, Meunier, Nash, Rice, and Walsh.

Chair Meunier re-opened the meeting, which had started on 2/26/07, at 7:04 p.m.

Minutes of January 29, 2007 and February 12, 2007


Members had read over the minutes for both these meetings prior to tonight’s meeting. Mr.Meunier made the motion to accept the minutes for the 1/29/07 meeting as written. Mr.Meehan seconded, and they were unanimously approved. Mr.Meunier then motioned to approve the minutes for the 2/12/07 meeting as written, and Ms.Walsh seconded. These minutes were also unanimously approved.

Reserve Fund Transfer Requests


Request #07-16 was from Fire Chief Seymour for $1,454.56 to pay for Main Base radio repairs damaged by the ice storm on January 15th and 16th, 2007. Although he still had $2,738.63 in the Fire Department Expense line, Chief Seymour wanted a transfer because there was no specific line funded for radio repairs in the Communications budget. Mr.Nash felt the transfer should be denied because he still had over $2700 in his expense line. This was not the majority opinion, however. Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the request, and Ms.Walsh seconded. It was approved by 5 aye votes, 1 nay vote.


Request #07-17 was from Police Chief Lundin for $649.35 to pay the Unitil electric bill. This line was under funded in the budget, but FinCom was somewhat at a loss to understand how it was under funded by so much. Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the request, and Ms.Walsh seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #07-18 was from Police Chief Lundin for $132.74 to pay for fuel oil bill. The Chief had only $64.39 left in this line for the fiscal year. FinCom decided to zero out this line, so the request was approved for $68.35. Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the transfer for that amount, and Ms.Walsh seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #07-19 was from Police Chief Lundin for $50.00 to pay for prisoner lock-up fees in Lunenburg. Lock-up fees were not funded in the FY2007 budget. Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the transfer for $50.00, and Ms.Walsh seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #07-20 was from Linda Sanders for $164.00 to pay for Town hall second floor furnace repairs. She has no money left in the Town Office Maintenance Expense line, which was under funded in the Fy2007 budget. Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the transfer request, and Ms.Walsh seconded. It was unanimously approved.


Request #07-21 was from John Mickola (Library) for $3,154.63 to pay for furnace repairs caused by power failures during the January ice storms. The Library was submitting an insurance claim to see if they could recover this money by that method. Mr.Rice thought FinCom should wait to see how that turned out, so he made the motion to table the request until the Town learned if the insurance would pay for the damages. Ms.Walsh seconded, and this motion was unanimously approved. 


After approving these Reserve Fund Transfer Requests, there was about $17,400 left in the Reserve Fund. 


FinCom approval was needed for another transaction, this time a transfer between lines in the Recycling Station budget. The request, RCTS#1, was to transfer $1,050.00 from the RCTS Emergency Reserve Fund to the Trucking expense line. The DOE was now requiring the Transfer Station to truck out trash every time it is opened, rather than every 2 or 3 months as previously done. It was unclear to Fincom if this was going to be a continuing drain on the project, and some members voiced concern that perhaps the Station should be shut down quickly before it began to lose too much money. Mr.Meunier made the motion to table this request until the problem is more clearly understood, and Mr.Rice seconded. It was tabled by a vote of 5 ayes, 1 nay vote.

FinCom Mailbox


Included in the FinCom mailbox and now on file are the following:

· NMRSD Annual Financial Statements for the year ended June 30, 2006

· Notice of NMRSD Public Hearing for proposed budget on 3/12/07 at 7:30 p.m.

· NMRSD Expenditure Report as of 3/01/07

· Town of Ashby Expense Report as of 2/20/07

· Copy of Highway Department’s Money-related Warrant Article form

Joint meeting with the Board of Selectmen ( 8:05 p.m. )


FinCom moved over to the BOS meeting room to continue budget talk started on February 26, 2007 with the BOS. Representing the BOS was Mr.McMurray and Mr.Woolacott. Linda Sanders began the meeting explaining some of the new numbers in from the State. Whereas the last FinCom/BOS budget meeting ended with a deficit of $53,966.67, things seemed to have improved. Lottery aid was up $6,638.00; exemptions for the elderly, up $508.00; State owned land, up $8,308.00. The NMRSD minimum assessment figure was lower than expected. In fact, it appeared that there was about $120,000 that now could be returned to the FY2008 budget!


The focus of the meeting now turned to looking at lines in the budget that could be funded more realistically. Fuel lines were adjusted for the Police, Highway, and Library. Town Hall maintenance was upped to $15,000. The Fire Department expense line was raised. After going through the various lines, the point was reached where there was still $45,000 in the red. Decided to leave the budget “as is” at that point. Ms.Sanders noted all the changes to the budget, and the revised budget would be e-mailed to all concerned.


A suggestion was brought up by Mr.McMurray about giving raises to all the Town employees. The general consensus was that it was not right to be giving out raises when some positions were still being eliminated. While some present thought that we would chance losing some valuable employees if we did not give raises, it was decided to not act on the suggestion of raises at this point in time. Rather than giving raises or adding more money to any more lines, it was deemed prudent to wait for the final Monty Tech transportation numbers and to hear what the final janitorial request from the Library would be.


Ms.Sanders brought up the question of the Transfer Station. She pointed out that trucking costs have gone up due to stricter regulations being enforced by the State, and this was combined with decreased revenues from the sale of recyclables. Unless something could be done about the trucking costs, the projected expenses for FY2008 would be $23,127 and the projected revenues would only be $16,850. The Transfer Station would start costing the Town money if these figures hold up. No firm decisions were made about the Transfer Station tonight.


At 9:40 p.m., it was decided to end the meeting and to continue it on Tuesday, March 20, 2007 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

